
Benjamin Franklin Middle School Home & School Association
Meeting Minutes   October 14, 2014
Attendees:  Ae Ja Chang, Joanne Cheng, Kerry Conway, Barbara Donatacci, Deanne Dunne, Stacey Jacobs, Tracy Keeney, Nadine McArthur, Laura McKenna, Eileen Neville, Tony Orsini, Mylene Ortolani, Lisa Plasse, Lauren Saraceno, Vicki Sharo, Julie Stewart, Maria Wong
Welcome and Approval of September Meeting Minutes:

The meeting was called to order at 9:17 A.M.  B.F. H.S.A. President Barbara Donatacci welcomed everyone to the meeting.  A motion to approve the September meeting minutes was made by Kerry Conway and seconded by Deanne Dunne.  The meeting minutes were unanimously approved.
B.F. Student Council Report:

· 8th Grade Student Council Representative Victoria Donatacci reported on upcoming Student Council activities:  October is Breast Cancer Awareness Month. Friday, October 17, 2014 is Pink Out Day.  The BF Student Council will be selling ribbons and bracelets to raise money for Breast Cancer Awareness.  All students are asked to wear pink.
· There will be a Halloween Costume Contest, judged at lunch time by the teachers. Entry fee is $2. Money raised will go to a Breast Cancer Awareness Charity.
· In November, the male teachers are being asked to grow mustaches to raise money for charity.
Treasurer’s Report: Nadine McArthur

· Deposits were made in September and October from the collection of HSA dues and directory fees totaling  $8175.00.
· In September, payments were made in the amount of $799.68.  The payments were issued for:  the Back to School Ice Pop Social, Federated H.S.A. dues, and HSA spring concert gifts.
· Two payments were issued in October: a check in the amount of $6000 for whiteboard refinishing of existing classroom chalkboards, and another check in the amount of $148.71 for the Teacher Appreciation Breakfast.
President’s Report: Barbara Donatacci

· The H.S.A. is still in need of volunteers for various committee and chairperson positions.  
· The Stop & Shop A+ Rewards will run through December.  Please sign up to benefit B.F.
· The Friends of BF fundraising campaign will begin shortly.  It is the BFHSA’s only fundraiser of the year, and the money raised is spent on items that benefit the whole school community.  
· H.S.A. dues are still being collected even though it past the deadline.
Federated H.S.A. Update: Vicki Sharo

· A Community Planning Initiative was held on September 14th to evaluate the goals and planning for the Board of Education for the coming 2014-15 academic year.
· A panel discussion on the Common Core Standards was held on October 2, 2014, at the Ridgewood Public Library.  There were panelists discussing both the merits and shortcomings of the proposed Common Core Standards.  The panel was sponsored by the League of Women Voters.  Video of the event can be viewed at the Ridgewood League of Women Voters’ website.
Principal’s Report: Tony Orsini  

· The students are adjusting well to the new school year.  The incoming 6th grades have integrated with their peers and have acclimated to their surroundings.
· BFHSA has helped with improving the aesthetics of our school. Funds are being put toward improvements of the entryways, public spaces, and communications/electronics. 
· Harlan Coben, noted author and Ridgewood resident, is coming on November 13, 2014 to discuss his new book.
· Teams have Chromebook carts. Chromebook use will be integrated into classwork and homework.
· B.F. is actively recruiting two new teachers.   Spanish teacher Senora Hunter, the longest tenured teacher in the district, will be retiring in the second half of the school year. Lauren  Zielinski, 8th grade social studies teacher, will be leaving in December.  
Assistant Principal’s Report: Greg Wu

· The 8th grade students have been chosen to take the NAPE exam.   The NAPE test measures where students rank in the U.S.A. and in the world.

· 6th Grade Camp was a great success.  The students really got a chance to socialize and make new connections. They learned to work hard, help others, and have fun.
· Beginning on November 17, 2014, the B.F. Gym will be open to students in the morning before school.  All are welcome to come and participate in various sports related activities
Committee Updates:

Learning Services HSA: Tracy Keeney and Laura McKenna

· The LSHSA is made up of parents whose children receive special services through the Board of Ed.  They provide an avenue for parents to meet, discuss and learn about special services offered in the district. The LSHSA provides networking opportunities, support and education for those family members as well as funds scholarships and special ed teacher/classroom wish lists.  
· Dues are $15 and families from all schools are welcome to participate.  

· The H.S.A.’s of all the schools in the district contribute $250 each to Learning Services H.SA.

B.F. Players: Barbara Donatacci
Signups for the Spring Musical will be in December. The program will start in January.
Spirit Night:
· This year’s Spirit Night will be held on Friday. October 24, 2014.  Many fun activities are planned for students to enjoy, including inflatables, dancing, DJ, and the famous Haunted House.
· Volunteers are needed to plan, build and perform for the Haunted House.  This year’s Haunted House theme is “Nightmare.”
Directory:
· The directory is in the final stages of planning and preparation and should be distributed shortly. 
· Orders are continuing to trickle in.

Meeting was concluded at 10:15 A.M.


Next meeting; Tuesday, November 18, 2014 at 9:15 A.M. in the Parent Center

Minutes respectfully submitted by Lauren Saraceno, Board Secretary

